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July-August, September-October2014 

 

Dear Pastor and Church, 

Greetings to you all from Quezon City, Philippines!  

Praises be to God for the many wonderful works that He had done in our midst 
for the period July to October 2014, as follows: 

John 10:27 “MY SHEEP HEAR MY VOICE AND I KNOW THEM AND THEY FOLLOW 
ME.”  We thanked the Lord as we had seen 
this truth realized in the life of Maricel 
Pajares, a visitor who came to church 
twice.  After listening to the preaching of 
God’s Word, Maricel responded to the 
altar call.  Right away, the Gospel was 
presented to her by our counselor, and 
she received Jesus as Lord and Savior.  As 
the church door opened, God brought 
Maricel in almost all services, prayer 
meetings, Saturday Good News Class and 
Youth Fellowships.  Eventually, Maricel 
testified of her faith by obeying in the 
waters of baptism.  

Andy Barcelona, a friend of Preacher Fred 
Lagura, invited the former to come to 
church.  After personal follow ups to him, 
Andy testified likewise about his personal 
belief in the Gospel and received Jesus as 
Lord and Savior.  It was in September that 
Andy decided to finally follow the Lord’s 
command in water baptism.  To God be 
the Glory!  

God had been so good in blessing the 
attendance of our Youth fellowships held 
in Libis.  It became a venue for training 
young leaders of youth believers, in 
sharing the Gospel to the lost, and 
discipling persecuted believers, who had  



T  H  E   P  I  N  O  S   F  A  M  I  L  Y 
  

 

e-mail address: 
tbbc_phil@yahoo.com 

 
CONTACT NUMBER: 

435-70-95 

FIELD ADDRESS: 
 

Tabernacle Bible Baptist 
Church 

 
34-N Maningning Ext.,  

Brgy. Malaya, Q.C., 
Philippines 

 

 
MISSIONS AGENCY: 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Harvest Baptist 
Missions 

4116 Columbia Rd., N. 
Olmsted, Ohio  44070 

440-734-9970 

 

been hindered to attend our Sunday Worship services.  

We praised God, who brought prayer warriors to our corporate prayer meetings in 
the church.  Although the ups and downs attendance ranged from 4-18, still we 
thanked God in bringing them to our venue, 3 times during the midweek and 
observing their ‘Sunday Morning Watch’ to their respective homes.  Through their 
testimonies, some of them had been spiritually affected by growing in grace.   Some of 
them had shown interest in attending more midweek church services and meetings.  
They became consistent in reading the Word of God and private communion with the 
Lord.  Likewise, they learned afresh of God’s mercies and loving-kindness through 
answered prayers like His forgiveness, healing, supplying needs and seeing their 
children & spouse responding & deciding to accept Jesus as their Savior and Lord.    

By  the grace of God, the men’s and ladies’ teams discipleship Bible studies continued 
every Thursdays and Fridays.  Through the Bible studies, the believers were 
equipped, built up, strengthened and were filled with the knowledge of God’s will.  
Hence, fathers and mothers became aware of their personal duties to God, to others 
and learning how to bring up their children in the fear of God.  

We praised the Lord for the TBBC ladies' team 
had a wonderful time to attend Ladies' Team 
Anniversary Fellowship Bible Study at Higher 
Ground Bible Baptist Church in Bulacan.  All 
Pastor's wives shared their life testimonies on 
their answered prayers.  The topic discussed 
then was on "Prayer," given by Sis. Yabes.  
Thanked God, it was truly a blessing to all 
attendees, motivating all believers to be 
Christlike. 

This October, the Lord answered our prayers to provide Bible students to enroll at 
Bob Jones Memorial Bible College.   Jhoan Tulipas, a believer saved just last year.  It 
would surely be a good venue for her to grow more in the knowledge of our Savior 
Jesus Christ, and eventually, be actively involved in the work of the Lord, giving glory 
to Him!  

We appreciate your faithful support to us, most especially in remembering to uphold 
us in your prayers.  Bros. & Sis. in the Lord, you are a great blessing and 
encouragement to us!   

Thanks a lot and God bless you all abundantly! 

Sincerely in His service,  

 

Pstr. N. E. Pinos and family 


